[Date]                                                                                               [Typed on your company’s letterhead]
The Honorable [First Name  MI  Last Name]
United States House of Representatives

[House address] 
[City, State and Zip Code]
Dear [Congressman or Congresswoman] [Last Name]

I am writing to you on my behalf as well as my company’s to ask your support for HR 2309, the Postal Reform Act of 2011 which has been tabled. The future and the financial health of the United States Postal Service (USPS) are of paramount interest to me and my company.  Our future depends on a financially strong Postal Service that can continue to deliver the mail six days per week. There are several issues of key interest to me and my company which I hope you will consider:

· Keeping postal rates across the board at inflation or less than inflation is critical to us. Our industry worked hard to help to create a ceiling for postal rates in 2006 and our interests are unchanged. Increasing postal rates beyond inflation will only result in less revenue and fewer jobs. 

· The key to transforming the USPS is in lowering expenses across-the-board. Unfortunately, this means closing and consolidating postal processing centers and some post office consolidation. We know that closing rural post offices will have a significant impact on the communities that they represent; we hope you will find a way to limit this impact.  Reducing the hours, but not closing, rural post offices is one solution.
· The healthcare cost accrual of $5.4 billion per year is simply too much for the current postal service to pay with diminished revenues from lower mail volumes. We hope that this issue can be significantly dealt with in HR 2309 so that it will not continue to be a burden on the USPS, postal rate payers and jobs.

· The USPS contribution to the Federal Employee Retirement System (FERS) is significantly overfunded. These are funds that need to be returned to the USPS quickly so that they can be used to lower debt and lower other expenses. 

There are many other provisions of this legislation that are important. While we are unsure of the advisability of a Financial Control Board, we do need legislation with “punch” to create a cost reduction focus for the USPS. Please keep in mind that there are over 8 million jobs outside the USPS that are at stake plus the almost 600,000 jobs that the USPS has. The Postal Service is an important part of our country’s economic system and critical to our future.  My company, [Your Company Name], employs [number of employees] full-time workers in your district.  Our future business, and the jobs it provides, depends on a viable Postal Service.  Continued delays by the House (the Senate Bill S.1789 is passed) are damaging to the future of the paper, printing, and mailing industry.  Your district alone has [number of jobs (see www.envelope.org for Job Study numbers by District)] jobs in these industries.  92% of those jobs are in private sector businesses like ours.  

We need your help to get the House to act quickly and responsibly on this legislation. If we wait until after 2012 to address these issues, I am concerned irreversible damage will occur to my company, my fellow employees, and our industry as a whole. My company and I thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely yours,

[Your Signature]
[Your name]

[Your title]
[Your company name]
